Minutes of Faculty Senate Meeting

Friday, September 10, 2004

Attendees:

Officers:

· Robert Alfonso, president

· William Schramm, vice president

· Pat Wurth, secretary

· Betty Denison, TBR Faculty Sub-council Representative

Members:

· Social & Behavioral Sciences:

· Stella Gomezdelcampo

· Don Lanza

Math/Science:

· Pat Bailey

· Jim Condon

· Bruce Fisher

· Lauri Sammartano

Humanities:

· Heather Burnett

· Maria Barriga

· Valeria Roberson

· Joel Brooks

· Jim Knox

Health Science & Nursing:

· Shelia Steele

· Janet Harbin

· Leshia Hill

· Mike Goggin

· Pat Crotty

Business & Technology

· George Meghabghab
· David Puckett

· Robbie Safdie
Library:

· Robert Benson

Robert Alfonso welcomed everyone to the meeting, and attendees introduced themselves.

1. A motion was made by Pat Wurth, seconded by Mike Groggin, to accept the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion was passed.

2. Robert Benson was appointed as parliamentarian.

3. There was a discussion of the committee duties and influence of the Academic and Curriculum Council. Robbie Safdie, Jim Condon and Pat Crotty were appointed as representatives of said council.

4. New policies were reviewed. The first being Animals on Campus (RSCC Policy Number: GA-36-01):.  A motion was made by Betty Dennison and seconded by Robbie Safdie to approve the policy.  Motion was approved unanimously. 
5. The second policy was Meals and Refreshments (RSCC Policy Number: BA-07-02). ):.  A motion was made by Betty Dennison and seconded by Robbie Safdie to approve the policy.  Motion was approved unanimously. 

6. There was a discussion of future meeting times.  A suggestion had been made to rotate meeting times/days in order to improve attendance. However, it was explained that the meeting times had been scheduled in advance of senate elections so that candidates would know whether or not they were able to attend before accepting a seat on the senate.  After a brief discussion, a motion was made to hold meetings at 1:30 pm on the first Friday of each month, alternating between Harriman and ORBC.  The motion was made by Robert Benson and seconded by Mike Goggin. Motion was passed.
7. Robert Alfonso reported on the Senate officers’ meeting with Dr. King, which included the following items:
· Freshman experience:  Dr. King is concerned with retention and has plans for providing a faculty handbook on advising.  

· Bruce Fisher and Heather Burnett spoke about the academic audit.  Biology and English departments are doing the pilot academic audit.  The purpose of the audit is to ensure that faculty are “on the same page” with course curriculum.  Bruce and Heather will report to the senate as the audit progresses.

· There was a discussion of RODP course instruction in relation to promotion and tenure.  Stella Gomezdelcampo will draft a statement on RODP instruction in relation to promotion and tenure.  George Meghabghab will provide the results of the RODP review to the senate.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Wurth, secretary

